
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
September 14, 2017
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative.


Present: 
Hames (Center Line), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Todd (Eastpointe),  Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Hutchins (Harrison Twp.), Kammer (MacDonald), Thomas (MacDonald) DeMeulenaere (Ray), McNaughton (Romeo), Harvey (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St.Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Doege (Utica), Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Smith (Armada), Madson (Chesterfield), McDowell (Fraser), White-Owens (Lenox), Worrell (Mount Clemens), Russ (Troy), Urban (Warren).


Guests: 
David Votta, Midwest Collaborative for Library Services
II. Approval of the Agenda. 

McNaughton made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, supported by Harvey. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Valyi-Hax made a motion to approve the August 10, 2017 minutes, supported by DeMeulenaere. Motion Carried.
IV. David Votta, Midwest Collaborative for Library Services
David Votta spoke to the directors about the diffences between community engagement and outreach/marketing. He distributed a worksheet, with examples of both, and asked about the ways libraries are already engaging with their local community and working towards building partnerships with other groups. He also mentioned the Harwood Institute as a good resource for training.
V. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System
Blue Cloud Circ is now available, contact Chris and he will set up a demo, and then get your library connected. Tammy is working with the attorney on the SirsiDynix contract. Utica Public Schools records were downloaded for the ConnectEd program. Twenty-eight thousand students were added. Tammy and Chris will be attending the SIG/Consortia meeting later this month.

B. Budget Committee Recommendations

1. 2016/17 Revised General Fund Budget

Ester made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the 2016/17 Revised General Fund Budget as recommended by the Budget Committee. The motion was supported by Valyi-Hax. Motion Carried.
2. 2016/17 Revised Proprietary Fund Budget

Valyi-Hax made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the 2016/17 Revised Proprietary Fund Budget as recommended by the Budget Committee. The motion was supported by Orlando. Motion Carried.

3. 2017/18 Proposed General Fund Budget

Doege made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the 2017/18 Proposed General Fund Budget as recommended by the Budget Committee. The motion was supported by Hames. Motion Carried.

4. 2017/18 Proposed Proprietary Fund Budget 
McNaughton made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the 2017/18 Proposed Proprietary Fund Budget as recommended by the Budget Committee. The motion was supported by Kammer. Motion Carried.

C. SLC 2017/18 Committee  Meeting Schedule
Ester made a motion to approve the SLC 2017/18 Committee Meeting Schedule, supported by DeMeulenaere. Motion Carried.

VI. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone

Tammy, Chris and Larry Neal are having meetings with representatives from Utica Schools 


regarding the ConnectEd program. The Sterling Heights Library staff are attending open houses at 


the schools to promote the library. Tammy was asked to send a letter to local legislators, thanking 

them for support in increasing state aid for libraries in the new fiscal year so that SLC could fund tutor.com. Dan Hutchins and Larry Neal attended the event honoring Jack Brandenburg at the Chesterfield Library. MLA Annual Conference is Oct. 18 – 20, there will be legislative updates at the conference. DSLRT meeting is tomorrow at the Rochester Hills Library.
B. Discussion Topic: SLC Grant Application: ConnectEd Marketing

The discussion included whether the focus should only be for the marketing of the ConnectEd 

program or should the grant application be broader to include other libraries and school districts 


throughout the state. There was some talk about creating a tool kit of sorts for other libraries, 


cooperatives and schools to use. The grant application should show the value of the program by 


having an introduction packet on the program; providing information or a letter on how to approach 


the schools; and by giving statistics. The application should provide information on ways to engage 


with schools and students, and also ask the schools what they think of the program and how it could
be improved upon. 
VII. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns

Thank you to the Center Line Public Library for providing refreshments for today’s Advisory Council meeting. 
ARM – Absent
CHE – Absent
CLL – Was able to promote one staff from part time to full time.
CMM – Working on providing on-line courses through the library’s website. 2018 PLA Annual Conference registration begins Sept. 20. Will be having a joint in-service with the Rochester Hills Library.
EPL – Interested in getting started with ConnectEd in the Eastpointe Schools. 

FRA – Absent
HPW – Is there a way to get statistics from Tutor.com? Amy is working on them. Hired a part time youth/teen services librarian. 

HTL – Problems with the ConnectEd and authentication using NCIP. SLC uses SIP. Chris is working to refresh the Lanse Creuse data. Will be having a community poll by a professional pollster in October focusing on needs analysis.
LEN – Absent
LWM – Getting ready for booksale next month. Have an Eagle Scout wanting to do Little Free Library. Have questions about getting ConnectED  in the Richmond schools.
MPL – The city is getting ready for it’s 150th Anniversary this weekend, there will be a children’s program on Saturday. Mrs. Cora Ellen Devinney, former Macomb County Library and Troy Public Library Director as well as a volunteer at the library, is retiring.  She pulled holds at the library for the past fifteen years. 
MTC – Absent
RAY – Having a Simply the Finest Fest fundraiser program on Sunday, from 12 – 4 p.m. Using Blue Cloud Circ. Will be starting phase two of the renovations with the children’s room.
ROG – The Kezar Branch is becoming a community archive hub. Past issues of the Romeo Observer are now on-line. The Graebner Branch had the lobby renovated, along with new meeting rooms. Starting renovations on the children’s room. Starting to work on a Strategic Plan. Hired a polling company to get public opinion of library services. 
RSV – Invited police dispatch to library in-service. This year’s in-service focused on team building. Summer Reading did not go well. May do something different next year, with more involvement with the schools and their programming. Starting to work with homeless shelters. 
SCS – Business as usual.
SBL – Summer Reading very successful, increased 9% from last year – read more than 8,400 hours. Over 2,200 attended 42 youth/teen programs this summer. Issued 286 new library cards in August. City is requiring all union staff to attend FEMA training. Circulation increased when started free DVD and BluRay loans.
SHL – Having problems hiring staff when position is part time. Had a really good after hours teen program, they had more fun playing tag in among the stacks. Will be doing a murder mystery teen after hours program this winter. Offering Brain Training programming  in coordintation with the City Senior Center. Have begun to circulate WiFi hot spots to the public.
TPL – Absent
UPL – The library is now open six days a week, now that the library has started to receive monies from the millage. Hired childrens services librarian. The Mayor will be having food trucks offering their wares in the library parking lot this Saturday. 
WPL – Absent
VIII. Public Participation
IX.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
X. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be October 12, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative, refreshemnts provided by the St. Clair Shores Public Library. 
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